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NEWSLETTER 
St Mary Help of Christians 

372 Coulsdon Road, Old Coulsdon, CR5 1EF 
 

Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year B):  10 November 2024: 

Parish Priest:  Father Seba 
Telephone: 01737 552420 
Email Address: oldcoulsdon@rcaos.org.uk 
Website: www.stmaryscoulsdon.co.uk  

 A Message from Fr Seba: 
 
This Sunday’s readings highlight the profound faith and humility of true discipleship. In 1 Kings, the widow’s trust in Elijah’s words leads her to give 
generously, even from her poverty, and she is blessed beyond expectation. Hebrews reminds us of the depth of Jesus' self-giving, as He enters heaven to 
intercede for us. Finally, in Mark, Jesus commends the poor widow who, though she gives only a small amount, offers her whole heart in her gift.   
These passages invite us to consider the value of our offerings—not by their size or worldly worth, but by the depth of our trust and love. Let us be inspired to 
give from our hearts, knowing that God sees and cherishes each act of faith, no matter how humble. 
 

In Faith - Fr Seba 
 

THIS WEEK’S MASSES 
 

 
Saturday:  9 November 
The Dedication of the 
Lateran Basilica 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sunday: 10 November 
Second collection for the  
Archbishop’s Appeal 
 
 
 
 
 
Monday: 11 November 
St Martin of Tours 
 
 
Tuesday: 12 November 
St Josaphat, Bishop & Martyr 
 

 
10.30 a.m.  to 
11.00 a.m. 
 
5.30 p.m. to  
5.50 p.m. 
 
6.30 p.m.  
(Mary-Jo Carroll 
RIP) 
Reader:  Richard 
 
08.00 a.m. 
(Alan Cox RIP) 
Readers: Sophia 
and Jackie 
 
10.00 a.m. 
Reader:  Grainne 
 
10.00 a.m. 
(James & Edna 
Martin RIP) 
 
10.00 a.m. 
(Carmel Paul RIP) 
 
 
 

 
Confessions 
 
 
 
Confessions 
 
First Sunday 
Mass  
 
 
Mass  
 
Mass  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Wednesday: 13 
November 
St Francis Xavier Cabrin 
 
 
 
Thursday: 14 November 
Feria 
 
 
 
Friday: 15 November 
St Albert the Great, 
Bishop & Doctor of the  
Church 
 
Saturday: 16  
November 
Feria 
 
 
 
 
 
NEXT SUNDAY: 17 
November 
Thirty-Third Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

 
09.30 a.m. 
 
 
10.00 a.m. 
(George Smith RIP) 
 
10.00 a.m. 
(Deceased Family & 
Friends of the Martin 
Family) 
 
10.00 a.m. 
(Theresa Donohue RIP) 
 
 
 
10.30 a.m. to 
11.00 a.m. 
 
5.30 p.m. to 
5.50 p.m. 
 
6.00 p.m.  
(Jonah Otunla RIP) 
 
08.00 a.m. 
 
10.00 a.m. 

 
Recitation of the Holy 
Rosary 
 
Mass 

 
 
Mass 
 
 
 
Mass 
 
 
 
 
 
Confessions 
 
Confessions 
 
 
First Sunday Mass 
 
 
Mass  
 
Mass 

 
COMMUNITY MATTERS 

 

 
❖ RED MISSIO BOXES 
 

mailto:oldcoulsdon@rcaos.org.uk
http://www.stmaryscoulsdon.co.uk/
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Ms Gertrude Booty wishes to draw your attention to the empty Red Boxes available at the Church entrance for those who wish to participate 
in this worthwhile cause.  Our thanks to Gertrude who has taken on the responsibility for counting of your donations as well as banking the 
contents on a regular basis.   

 
❖ Croydon Churches “FLOATING SHELTER” – in aid of Croydon Homeless, 2024  
 

Mike Legg, Parish Co-ordinator, writes: ‘Night Watch’ has once again asked if local churches could request their members to provide 
sandwiches once a week as they have done so generously over the previous few years. 
 

• The sandwiches will be sent to the Croydon ‘hub’ each Thursday evening throughout November and December.  

• Volunteers will be organised on a rota basis and will only be needed once or twice over this period. 
 

I will be contacting previous helpers to check if they would be willing to continue as in earlier years and to find out which dates suit them. 
 

• A box will be placed in the Church lobby so that parishioners can contribute groceries, e.g.  
 

o tins of soup 
o tins/jars of meat, tuna and/or other sandwich fillers 
o bottles of water and/or soft drinks 
o pasta and pasta sauces 
o packets of biscuits 

 
These items will replace the normal food box – just for these two last months of the year 
 
Mike Legg thanks you all.  He can be contacted on his mobile: 07756 511051.   
 

 
❖ From The Private Secretary to the Archbishop of Southwark: 
 
“The Terminally Ill Adults (End of Life) Bill” will have its Second Reading on 29 November 2024 and Archbishop John has asked that we, as 
an archdiocese, come together in prayer and action to uphold the dignity of human life. 
  

1. Holy Hour at the Plenary Assembly of the Bishops of England and Wales – Wednesday 13 November 5.30pm-6.30pm  
As previously mentioned in my varia email of 18 October 2024, the Bishops of England and Wales will gather before the Blessed Sacrament 
at their next Plenary Assembly to pray for the Dignity of Human Life.  Archbishop John urges parishes and communities across the 
Archdiocese of Southwark to join in this hour of prayer, which will also be observed throughout other dioceses in England and Wales. 
Additional resources and a video message from Cardinal Vincent may be found here: Holy Hour for the Dignity of Human Life - Catholic 
Bishops’ Conference. 
  

2. Pastoral Message on Assisted Suicide  
Enclosed with this email is Archbishop John’s own Pastoral Message addressing the issue of Assisted Suicide, which he issued last March. 
  
 

 
3. Other Resources  

It is crucial for as many people as possible, particularly those with experience of illness, carers, or healthcare professionals, contact their 
MPs and voice their concerns regarding this Bill. Over the past few weeks, my varia emails have included various resources to support 
those wishing to make their voices heard. Additionally, attached is a recent letter from the Anscombe Bioethics Centre in Oxford, 
highlighting new resources which are available here:  Anscombe Bioethics Centre. 
  
Also, a reminder that updated resources from the Bishops’ Conference, outlining the Catholic position on assisted suicide and  guidance on 
how you, your parishioners, and community members can oppose its legalisation, are accessible here: Bishops’ Conference - Opposing 
Assisted Suicide.   
 
 
 

https://www.cbcew.org.uk/holy-hour-for-the-dignity-of-human-life
https://www.cbcew.org.uk/holy-hour-for-the-dignity-of-human-life
https://bioethics.org.uk/educational-resources/resources-on-eas/
https://www.cbcew.org.uk/opposing-assisted-suicide
https://www.cbcew.org.uk/opposing-assisted-suicide
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                                                                                        Archdiocese of Southwark 

 
 
 

 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ 
 
Pastoral Message on the Question of Assisted Suicide 
 
Our world is beautiful, but it is also troubled. We are witnessing an increasing number of threats to the dignity of the human person. These 
range from violence and war to poverty and disease. Our global climate is in crisis. Some of these threats may seem distant to us. They 
happen to other people in other countries; but the human family is one. We are our brothers’ and sisters’ keeper. We share a common home 
and share one humanity. There are, however, some direct threats we face at home, threats to human life at its earliest beginnings through 
abortion, and threats to human life at its end through assisted suicide. These threats are not only physical. They are also moral and spiritual. 
They may involve individuals, but their impact is much more extensive and challenges our very understanding of the value and dignity of 
human life. Threats to human life, at whatever stage of existence, undermine our claim to uphold equality in a most fundamental way.  
 
For our common good and wellbeing, the family must be protected as the fundamental unit of society. Despite its imperfections, the family is 
where we learn to love and respect life. The family is where we care for one another and value the dignity of every person. It is within the 
family that we are taught the duty to care for the poor and the sick, and to protect the vulnerable. As Christians, the family teaches us to treat 
every human life as a gift from God, not a commodity we manipulate and dominate. Every human life is to be welcome. Every human life is to 
be cherished. 
 
 
 
In different ways all members of the human family face suffering. St John Paul II reminded us of our shared responsibility in response: to ‘cure 
if possible,’ but ‘always to care.’1 Incurable does not mean un-care-able. Nor does it signify meaningless. To be ‘present with’ people who are 
sick and suffering is a hallmark of our humanity. To accompany people, to listen to them and make them feel loved to the natural end of their 
lives, is the authentically human instinct that overcomes loneliness and isolation. This is how the fear of suffering and death can be avoided.  
 
The Catholic Church believes and teaches that every life is valuable, regardless of one’s physical or mental state or ability. We are called to 
care for those who are suffering, not to bring about their death. We cannot approve of any form of euthanasia and assisted suicide. Rather, 
we need to support individuals, families, and those who work in healthcare, so that the fundamental value of life is not eroded.  
 
The United Kingdom is currently experiencing a significant campaign by advocates of assisted suicide. This has gained momentum following 
Dame Esther Rantzen’s announcement that she has joined Dignitas, the assisted suicide facility in Switzerland. There has been increased 
media coverage and pressure on Members of Parliament to change legislation. 
 
Assisted suicide refers to the act of deliberately assisting another person to end their life, usually by providing them with lethal drugs. 
Euthanasia is an action or omission which, of itself or by intention, causes death to eliminate suffering.2 Both involve a fundamental 
conviction that life is not worth living and a suffering person is better off dead. This raises many serious issues: the pressure which will fall on 
people with debilitating and life-shortening illnesses who are made to feel a burden to their family or society; the slippery slope which moves 

 
1 John Paul II, Address to the Participants in the International Congress on ‘Life-Sustaining Treatments and 

Vegetative State: Scientific Advances and Ethical Dilemmas,’ 20 March 2004. 

2 See Catechism of the Catholic Church, 2277. 

http://www.vatican.va/content/john-paul-ii/en/speeches/2004/march/documents/hf_jp-ii_spe_20040320_congress-fiamc.html
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from there being an option to end one’s life to this becoming a duty; the impact on the ethos of medical and healthcare workers when those 
we trust to care for us also become those who might end our life; and the challenges of obtaining consent in the context of suffering. 
Elevating individual choice above any concern for its wider consequences can deform a culture of life into a culture of death. Experience 
shows, not least with abortion legislation, that whatever safeguards are initially assured, restrictions are trampled.   
 
The charity, Marie Curie, estimates that by 2033, around 660,000 people with palliative care needs will die each year in the UK. Without 
improved funding, the NHS and hospice charities will be unable to meet this growing need and address the existing gaps in end-of-life care 
across the UK. Yet, the answer does not lie in assisted suicide but improving palliative care provision. This includes better funding, training, 
and accessibility to ensure that everyone who needs palliative care can receive it.  
 
There are grave concerns about the dangers of coercion if assisted suicide is legalised. In Canada and Oregon, a significant percentage of 
individuals who died by medical assistance reported being motivated by being a “perceived burden on family, friends or caregivers.”3 Once 
assisted dying is legal, there is a risk that vulnerable, disabled, and elderly people will feel obliged to consider it so as not to burden their 
loved ones. This fundamentally changes the relationship between healthcare professionals and their patients. 
 
There has been a rapid expansion in the eligibility criteria for assisted suicide and euthanasia in jurisdictions where it has been permitted. For 
instance, in Canada, Medical Assistance in Dying (MAID) was legalised in 2016 for the terminally ill, but the requirement for death to be 
‘reasonably foreseeable’ was removed in 2021.4 Canada is also considering extending MAID to include people with mental illness and minors.5 
This expansion is almost inevitable under human rights challenges, as permitting assisted dying for one group of people, but not others could 
be considered discriminatory. In the Netherlands, conditions such as tinnitus have been considered legitimate grounds for euthanasia.6 
 
Attempts to limit assisted suicide to terminally ill patients with fewer than six months to live are fraught with problems. It is extremely 
difficult to determine terminal illness prognoses with certainty, and the accuracy of prognoses can range from 78% to a mere 23%.7 
Legislation in Oregon, USA, has been used to permit assisted suicide for conditions including anorexia, diabetes, hernias, and arthritis.8 In the 
Netherlands and Belgium, euthanasia eligibility has expanded to include infants and children of any age.9 
 
Supporters of assisted suicide often claim that they are upholding individual autonomy and the right to choose how and when one dies. This 
completely contradicts modern suicide prevention schemes which seek to preserve life. Furthermore, permitting assisted suicide sends a 
message which undermines human dignity, namely that some lives are simply not worth living. 
 

 
3 Health Canada, ‘Fourth Annual Report on Medical Assistance in Dying in Canada 2022’, October 2023, 31. 

4 Health Canada, ‘Fourth Annual Report on Medical Assistance in Dying in Canada 2021’ July 2022, 11. 

5 Department of Justice, ‘Canada’s medical assistance in dying (MAID) law’, <accessed 21 March 2024> 

https://www.justice.gc.ca/eng/cj-jp/ad-am/bk-di.html.  

6 ‘Euthanasia clinic criticised for helping woman with severe tinnitus to die’, Dutch News, 19 January 2015. 

7 All-Party Parliamentary Group for Terminal Illness, ‘Six Months to Live?’, July 2019, 24. 

8 Oregon Health Authority, ‘Oregon Death with Dignity Act: 2021 Data Summary’, 28 February 2022, 14. 

9 Government of the Netherlands, ‘Euthanasia and newborn infants’, <accessed 21 March 2024> 

https://www.government.nl/topics/euthanasia/euthanasia-and-newborn-infants; Reuters in The Hague, 

https://www.justice.gc.ca/eng/cj-jp/ad-am/bk-di.html
https://www.government.nl/topics/euthanasia/euthanasia-and-newborn-infants
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Here in the United Kingdom, assisted suicide and euthanasia are currently illegal. There are, however, ongoing attempts to introduce 
legislation to legalise such practices.10 As Christians we hold truths that are not limited to religious believers. We are stewards, not owners, of 
the life God has entrusted to us, and it is not ours to dispose of. Pope Francis reminded us of this when he said: “We must be careful not to 
confuse [medical care] with unacceptable drifts towards euthanasia. We must accompany people towards death, but not provoke death or 
facilitate assisted suicide.” He went on to say: “I would point out that the right to care and treatment for all must always be prioritised, so 
that the weakest, particularly the elderly and the sick, are never discarded.  Indeed, life is a right – not death – which must be welcomed, not 
administered.  And this ethical principle applies to everyone, not just Christians and believers.” 11 

 
Whilst this letter is primarily concerned with the aggressive promotion of assisted suicide and euthanasia, we must not forget that there are 
currently attempts to manipulate HM Government’s Criminal Justice Bill with extreme abortion amendments making it possible for abortion 
up to birth. Charities, such as Right to Life, have campaigns which make it easier for you to let your MP know the importance defend the right 
to life of every human being from conception to natural death. If you are able, please contact your MP to express your opposition to assisted 

 
‘Netherlands to broaden euthanasia rules to cover children of all ages’, The Guardian, 14 April 2023; ‘Belgium 

minor first to be granted euthanasia’, BBC, 17 September 2016.  

10 In England and Wales, assisted suicide and euthanasia remain illegal. Despite this, increased public 

awareness due to the efforts of campaign groups, media personalities, and public figures has led to renewed 

calls for legalisation. In Scotland, Liam McArthur MSP has secured the right to introduce a bill to legalise 

assisted suicide for terminally ill adults, with the bill set to be published this year. On the Isle of Man, Dr Alex 

Allinson MHK introduced a Private Members’ Bill to the Isle of Man Parliament (Tynwald) in July 2023. The bill, 

which proposes allowing terminally ill adult residents of the Isle of Man to access assisted suicide or 

euthanasia, is currently under review by a committee. In Jersey, the States Assembly decided in principle in 

November 2021 that assisted suicide should be permitted and is inviting further inquiry into the matter. 

https://righttolife.org.uk/about-us
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suicide and your desire for the government to commit to improving palliative care provision across the UK; and also your opposition to 
abortion.11 
 
Dear brothers and sisters, you and me, every person, is created in the image and likeness of God, and is therefore deserving of respect and 
protection. As baptised followers of the Lord Jesus we must do all within our power to support the most vulnerable in our society, especially 
those who have no voice to speak for themselves. May God bless you always, and guide and strengthen you in your efforts to uphold, respect, 
and protect every human life from conception until natural death. 
 
With every blessing and the assurance of my prayers   
+John Wilson,  
Metropolitan Archbishop of Southwark 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
11 https://righttolife.org.uk/ 
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Anscombe Biotethics Centre 

St Aldate’s, Oxford OX1 1RA 

 

 
31 October 2024 

Dear Archbishop Wilson 
 
I am writing to you in relation to ‘assisted dying’, that is, assisted suicide and/or euthanasia. As you will be aware, the Terminally Ill Adults 
(End of Life) Bill will have its Second Reading on 29 November 2024. It is important that as many people as possible, especially those with 
experience with illness or who are carers or healthcare professionals, contact their MPs and express their concerns about this Bill. 
 
Thank you for all that you have done and are doing, individually and jointly, to oppose these dangerous proposals. The key advocates for 
maintaining the protection of the current law will be the laity, but they need the encouragement and leadership that you are giving. We at 
the Anscombe Centre are also grateful for the timely funding that the Bishops of England and Wales have given through the Day for Life fund, 
which has allowed us to focus on this issue. 
 
The Anscombe Centre has been active in this fight from the first, engaging with parliamentary committees, having letters and articles 
published in the national press, and providing allies with the fruit of research. We continue to work closely with Care Not Killing, Our Duty of 
Care, Better Way, Living and Dying Well, the Department of Social Justice, and with others.  
 
Today we launch a set of resources to help and encourage people to engage on this issue. We already had material available online but now 
have a new ‘Resources’ page for assisted suicide and euthanasia, to help people find what they are looking for.  
 
https://bioethics.org.uk/educational-resources/resources-on-eas/ 
 
We will be adding to these regularly, so please let us know if there is anything you think you should cover or any other way in which we can 
be of service on this issue.  
 
With gratitude 
 

        
Professor David Albert Jones 

 
❖ TODAY’S SECOND COLLECTION – THE ARCHBISHOP’S APPEAL FUND 

 
Today’s collection funds three key mission areas: 

o Youth & Evangelization 
o Our Faith in Action 
o Clergy Care & Formation 

 
Please give as generously as you always do.  Thank you. 

 

 
❖ PARISH COLLECTION 
 
Last Sunday’s collection totalled £899.98 (inclusive of £434.04 in Standing Orders).   Your generosity is never taken for granted.  Thank You. 

 

 

https://bioethics.org.uk/educational-resources/resources-on-eas/

